Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 20th January 2021, 5-6pm

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89641501696?pwd=bVZHc1Y3M1JLVHdma1R0ZmpVUkE5Zz09 
Meeting ID: 896 4150 1696

Passcode: 654392
Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda


1. PPG agenda items

2. Practice news: Covid vaccine, Dr Isaacson, workload levels 

3. Feedback on Christmas Cheer events – Mascot naming and photograph competition
4. Planning future PPG activity

5. Recruiting new members 

6. Working with other groups in the Primary Care Network
7. Date for next meeting 

Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 20th January 2021, 5-6pm

Minutes

Present 
PPG members: SR, HM, SD
Staff: Dr D, DW
Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda


1. PPG agenda items

The group had no other agenda items to discuss that weren’t on the agenda.

2. Practice news: Covid vaccine, Dr I, workload levels 

We have vaccinated over 2000 patients so far from the last 2 weeks at Low Moor Medical Centre using the Pfizer vaccine. We are now starting to Covid vaccinate in practice using the AstraZeneca (Oxford) vaccine and have done our first Covid clinic today. The GPs today have vaccinated 90% of our housebound patients and all the care home patients should be finished by Friday. We think we will be getting only 80-100 vaccines a week of the AstraZeneca vaccine. We have to follow the order of the cohorts outlined by the Government, so we cannot vaccinate any patients out of these cohorts.

Due to having to do all these covid vaccinations each week, we are losing a lot of nurse appointments. So we are required to postpone some of our routine reviews and types of appointments. So recalls for reviews may have to be pushed back a couple of months.

Our registrar, Dr I has now finished all her exams and is now a fully qualified GP! She has also agreed to stay on with us as a part time salaried GP which is great news. We also have a new HCA and 3 new members of clerical staff.

3. Feedback on Christmas Cheer events – Mascot naming and photograph competition

We had a lot of interest in the naming competition of the snow mascot. However we unfortunately we didn’t have any photos uploaded to the padlet link. The group mentioned that they intended to get some photos however the weather stopped them from getting out. The Facebook page is much more popular following our activity on it. Therefore we will start to add more information about the covid vaccination to keep interest going. 
4. Planning future PPG activity
The group said that they were more than happy to help us with Covid vaccination clinic. DW will be in touch this week to see who can help out Mondays and Tuesday afternoons. SR has already done a few days at Low Moor and she had received excellent feedback from the practice manager.
Normally we have a planning meeting once a year in March/April. We did not do this last year due to covid. We were all feeling overwhelmed at present and would like to leave the planning until things are more back to normal. However, if anyone has any burning issues or activities please get in touch and suggest these. 
5. Recruiting new members 
We decided we could put an advert on the Facebook site asking patients to join our PPG and then a link to the sign up form, DW will do this and see if we can get any interest. JD is also going to email SR to some templates of little chitty PPG templates. We may use them when we do the Covid vaccinations.  We have also contacted our Social Prescriber to see if she can help us with our recruitment when she speaks to patients.
6. Working with other groups in the Primary Care Network
Dr D mentioned that we could link up with other patient groups within the Primary Care Network (Tong, Low Moor, Bowling Hall, Us). The group was happy with this suggestion however we need to find out if they are still running their patient groups through this time.

7. Date for next meeting 
Wednesday 17th March 5-6pm

